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PUBLIC ANNOUNCEMENT REGARDING THE APPEARANCE OF THE SERBIAN PRESIDENT TOMISLAV NIKOLIĆ ON THE THEMATIC UN DEBATE ON INTERNATIONAL CRIMINAL COURTS

"We do not feel the need to justify ourselves because we have a history. To explain ourselves because during this history we were on the side of truth, on the side of the allies, defending our homeland. We have nothing to be ashamed of, but we have what to be proud of."

Tomislav Nikolić, President of Serbia, at the UN, 10.4.2013.
The Center for Euro-Atlantic Studies from Belgrade (CEAS) condemns the appearance of Serbian President Tomislav Nikolić in the yesterday’s debate held at the UN General Assembly on the work of ad hoc criminal tribunals, especially those parts insisting on evidence and facts based on unfounded judgments about the need for symmetry and equal punishment of crimes for all actors of the conflict in former Yugoslavia during the nineties.
CEAS supports any discussion on the mechanisms of transitional justice, the problems with which ad hoc tribunals are faced with, errors in their work, expectations that their work will crucially contribute to reconciliation, as well as possible alternatives. 

CEAS believes that the work of the Hague Tribunal for former Yugoslavia should have been and should remain primarily to prosecute those responsible for war crimes, and that encouraging and enabling the process of reconciliation is primarily the responsibility and obligation of national leadership in the region, representing the legitimately elected majorities in their respective states. 

CEAS highlights that the Western Balkans would in 2013 be a much more unstable and undemocratic place to live in, were those convicted before the Hague Tribunal and national courts still free, and even in the ranks of security systems of states in the region. The mechanisms of transitional justice are frequently the only available legal mechanism for the purification of the security system and political structures from those responsible for war crimes and crimes against humanity, especially in states that, like Serbia, opted for nonviolent regime change. 
CEAS believes that neither the argumentation of Vuk Jeremić, President of the UN General Assembly, which followed the scheduling of this debate, gestures and statements on the representatives of the Mothers of Srebrenica, nor the speech by Tomislav Nikolić, contribute to a serious debate which could result in the improvement of the system of international criminal justice, and even less in reconciliation in the Western Balkans.  
CEAS expects, regarding the appearance of the President of Serbia, Tomislav Nikolić, at the debate statements, primarily by all members of the Serbian Government, from all political parties, part of the so-called „national leadership“, which allegedly still has a unique position regarding the fate of the talks with Prishtina and Serbian dedication to European integration. CEAS believes that Nikolić’s and Jeremić’s appearance yesterday have a lot to do with the fate of these processes.

CEAS especially calls upon Aleksandar Vučić, Defense Minister and SNS President, and Ivica Dačić, Interior Minister and SPS President, to position themselves regarding Tomislav Nikolić’s appearance yesterday.
Belgrade, April 11, 2013. 

